



NEWSLETTER SIGN-UP

PRINTER FRIENDI Y

TRANSLATE THIS PAGE

TEXT SIZE: A A A

### # Home

#### **Customer Services**

- Pay Online
- Ways to Pay Your Bill
- eBilling
- Account Information
- Customer Assistance
- Service Line Protection Program
- Water Rates
- Property Managers & Trade **Professionals**

#### Water Utilities

- Drinking Water
- Wastewater
- Stormwater
- Harbor Water
- Long Term Control Plan

#### The Watershed

- Watershed Protection
- Watershed Recreation

## Citywide Initiatives

- Environmental Education
- Conservation Programs
- » Air Pollution Control
- Noise Codes & Complaints

## **Business and Professionals**

- Forms & Permits
- Support for Businesses
- Doing Business with DEP
- Asbestos Abatement
- Construction, Demolition & **Abatement**

#### About DEP

- Inside DEP
- News

DEP Featured In...

Press Releases

**Public Notices** 

Testimony & Public Comments

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 17-60 July 17, 2017

deppressoffice@dep.nyc.gov, (718) 595-6600

# **Funding for Green Infrastructure Projects** Now Available Citywide



For the First Time, Funding is Now Available for Property Owners in eastern Queens and Adjacent to Newtown Creek, as well as southern Brooklyn and Staten Island

Green Infrastructure Improves the Health of Local Waterways and Helps to Clean the Air—Photos of work at Queens College and Other Projects are Available on DEP's Flickr Page

Applications are Accepted Year-Round and DEP Staff are Available to Help Guide Applicants Through the Process

The New York City Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) today announced that funding provided through New York City's Green Infrastructure Grant Program is now available citywide. Green infrastructure, such as rain gardens, porous pavement and green roofs, softens the city's built environment, allowing stormwater to be naturally absorbed into the ground where it falls. Reducing the amount of stormwater that drains into the City's sewer system is a cost-effective way to reduce pollution in local waterways. The Green Infrastructure Grant Program provides funding for green infrastructure projects on private property, and for the first time this resource will be available to property owners on Staten Island, in eastern Queens and in the immediate vicinity of Newtown Creek.

"Our grant program is aimed at property owners who are looking for some financial help in order to go green," said DEP Acting Commissioner Vincent Sapienza. "Building a green roof or a rain garden will help to clean our waterways, improve air quality and make neighborhoods more beautiful."

"Stormwater management improvements to public property, while valuable, can only go so far in addressing community needs. DEP's Green Infrastructure Grant Program will allow private property owners to better their land and structures while

# More Information

NYC Department of **Environmental Protection** Public Affairs

59-17 Junction Boulevard 19th Floor Flushing, NY 11373 (718) 595-6600

- Capital Projects
- Careers at DEP
- Environmental Reviews
- Interagency MOUs
- A to Z Index
- Contact Us



also contributing to their neighborhood's stormwater infrastructure, and I'm glad the program is coming to Staten Island," said Congressman Daniel M. Donovan, Jr

"DEP's Green Infrastructure program helps the environment while beautifying our neighborhoods," noted **Staten Island Borough President James Oddo**. "Building a green roof or rain garden will alleviate some of the drainage issues in our sewers. I encourage Staten Island home and business owners to participate in this program."

"Green roofs, porous pavement, and rain gardens are all proven ways of lowering a home's energy usage and creating more biodiversity in an urban space," said **Brooklyn Borough President Eric L. Adams.** "DEP's Green Infrastructure Grant Program is a forward-thinking approach that enables New Yorkers to take environmental sustainability into their own hands, contributing to the betterment of our neighborhoods. I hope more Brooklynites apply for this exciting opportunity so that we can all make Brooklyn a greener place to raise healthy children and families."

"Our city's Green Infrastructure program helps reduce pollution in our waterways, provides shade, decreases energy use, and helps develop green jobs. Green roofs, rain gardens, permeable pavements and other types of green infrastructure help prevent excesses of stormwater from clogging our sewer system," said Council Member Costa Constantinides, Chair of the Council's Environmental Protection Committee. "Making this program available to property owners citywide will bring benefits to homeowners across all our five boroughs while helping to make our city green. Thank you to DEP for working to expand this successful program."

"DEP's Green Infrastructure Grant Program has helped property owners finance energy efficient projects that reduce storm water damage and promote a healthier environment," said **Council Member I. Daneek Miller**. "I applaud its decision to expand the initiative, as it can build on the Department's current efforts to alleviate chronic flooding in Southeast Queens."

Since 2011, DEP has committed over \$15 million to fund 34 different green infrastructure projects with private property owners. More information and the application can be found on the DEP website. Ancillary environmental and community benefits of green infrastructure include increased shade, decreased energy use for cooling buildings, increased awareness about stormwater management, and/or green jobs development.

In previous years, only properties in areas of the city served by combined sewers have received green infrastructure grant funding. The Green Infrastructure Grant Program is now open to all private property owners in New York City. Funding is limited and will be awarded on a first-come, first-served basis upon acceptance and approval of complete applications. The Grant Program will consider applications for projects that will reduce or manage a minimum of 1" of stormwater runoff that falls on the property. If selected, DEP will reimburse up to the full costs for the design and construction of the green infrastructure project. Consideration will be given to projects that are cost-effective, provide matching funds or other contributions, and include training and workforce development.

Expanding the Green Infrastructure Grant Program will allow more participation in the program and provide all private property owners the opportunity to join DEP in improving water quality in New York Harbor. DEP hosts quarterly workshops at Civic Hall located at 118 West 22<sup>nd</sup> Street, 12<sup>th</sup> floor in Manhattan. Each workshop will explain the eligibility requirements and the application process. The next workshop of 2017 will be held on September 13<sup>th</sup> at 3pm. To RSVP or view dates and times of future workshops, visit nyc.gov/greeninfrastructure.

Interested parties can also email gigrantprogram@dep.nyc.gov to arrange a call to discuss proposal specifics in advance of submitting an application.

DEP manages New York City's water supply, providing approximately 1 billion gallons of high quality drinking water each day to more than 9 million residents,

including 8.5 million in New York City. The water is delivered from a watershed that extends more than 125 miles from the city, comprising 19 reservoirs and three controlled lakes. Approximately 7,000 miles of water mains, tunnels and aqueducts bring water to homes and businesses throughout the five boroughs, and 7,500 miles of sewer lines and 96 pump stations take wastewater to 14 in-city treatment plants. DEP has nearly 6,000 employees, including almost 1,000 in the upstate watershed. In addition, DEP has a robust capital program, with a planned \$20.7 billion in investments over the next 10 years that will create up to 3,000 construction-related jobs per year. For more information, visit nyc.gov/dep, like us on Facebook, or follow us on Twitter.



Copyright 2017 The City of New York

Contact Us

**Privacy Policy** 

Terms of Use